
9th Joint Accounting Research Workshop 2019 

On 17-18 May 2019, the Department of Accountancy (AC) held a Joint Workshop in 

Accounting Research in the Lau Ming Wai Academic Building (LAU), City University of Hong 

Kong (CityU). This workshop was the ninth in a series of research workshops jointly hosted 

by CityU, the National Taiwan University (NTU) and the Shanghai University of Finance and 

Economics (SUFE) to enhance interaction among accounting scholars from Hong Kong, 

Taiwan and mainland China. Ten representatives of NTU and SUFE, three distinguished guests 

and all of the academic faculty members of CityU’s AC attended the event.  

 

Professor Jeong-Bon Kim (Head of AC, CityU) delivered the opening remarks and exchanged 

gifts with Professor Shuen-Zen Liu (Head of Department of Accounting, NTU) and Professor 

Qinglu Jin (Dean of School of Accounting, SUFE). Six scholars from CityU, NTU and SUFE 

presented their latest research on topics such as financial disclosure, auditing, tax and the stock 

market. The three distinguished guests—Professor Xiumin Martin from Washington University 

in Saint Louis, Professor Yinghua Li from Arizona State University and Professor Liandong 

Zhang from Singapore Management University—offered invaluable insights during the 

discussion. The workshop attendants also provided insightful comments and suggestions 

during the open discussion. 

 

 



This joint workshop provided an ideal platform for interaction between academics from Hong 

Kong, Taiwan and mainland China. The event was a great success. We were delighted to see 

such a good turn-out and such a stimulating exchange of ideas. Following the success of this 

workshop, we will meet again at the 10th workshop in the series, which will be hosted by SUFE 

in Shanghai in 2020. 

 

  

 

 

 

 


